MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

IN THE VILLAGE OFFICE

October 8, 2018
The regular meeting of the Village Board, of the Village of Strum, Wisconsin, Trempealeau County, was held in the Village office on Monday, October 8, 2018.
Meeting called to order: 

The meeting was called to order by the Village President, Dean Boehne at 6:30 p.m.  Village Clerk, Michelle Loken, took the minutes of the meeting.  The following board members were present:  Gerritts, Thompson, Windjue, and Nelson.  Booth and Stendahl were absent.
Open Meeting Law Requirements Have Been Complied With:
President Boehne announced the open meetings law requirements have been met for the meeting.
Approval of minutes: 

A motion was made by Windjue and seconded by Thompson to approve the minutes from the regular Village Board Meeting held on September 10, 2018, as printed.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Gerritts and seconded by Windjue to approve the minutes from the Special Village Board Meeting held on September 24, 2018, as printed.  Motion carried.

Appearances by Citizens and Others: 

A. Rick Niemeier – Trempealeau County District Attorney Candidate:  Niemeier addressed the board about his intentions for running for Trempealeau County District Attorney.  He currently serves as Corporation Counsel for the County and would like to transition to the District Attorney’s Office.  Niemeier will be running Republican on the November 6th, 2018 ballot.
B. Dave & Marlys Bjorklund:  Bjorklund’s questioned the board to see if anything was done regarding the complaint from the previous month.  Windjue stated to them that Officer Smieja and herself went to the residence and spoke to the property owners about the complaint.  Windjue stated that the Board will make a decision on how to handle the situation if it is not corrected.
Reports from officers:   
A. Zoning Commissioner:  Olson reported that Robbe’s Family Market had submitted a building permit to replace the lean-to on the back of the building.  This will not change the current footage, it’s just replacing what is currently there.  The board stated that there will not be a permit issued.
B. Clerk:
a. Primary Election Update:  Loken reported that there was 180 voters that voted in the Recall Election on October 2, 2018.  Which was a good turnout for a primary election.
b. Operator’s License:  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Thompson to approve the following.  Motion carried.
i. Heath W. Knudtson – Countryside Cooperative
Committees:  
A. Personnel:
a. Personnel reviews will be scheduled at a later date.
B. Finance:  
a. Sale of Lot to Trempealeau County:  Tom Kloss from the Trempealeau County Highway Department contacted Boehne regarding the vacant lot to the west of the lot where the hoop shed was constructed.  He stated that the county would like to purchase the lot for future expansion and access to the county property.  The property would be surveyed to come up with a value of the property.
b. Amendment to Ayres Associates Contract:  The original contract with Ayres Associates was set at the amount of $5,000.00.  Since then, there has had to be more work completed by them.  A motion was made by Windjue and seconded by Thompson to amend the contract not to exceed the amount of $10,000.00.  Motion carried.

C. Public Safety:
a. Update of property complaint on Elm Street:  Windjue reported that Officer and Smieja and herself went to the residence and spoke to the property owners.  They were informed of the complaint and that the property needs to be cleaned up of garbage and unnecessary debris.  The property will be checked at a later date to make sure things have been taken care of.
D. Public Welfare:
a. “Free Little Library” in Walnut Park:  Last month, Jordan Moen addressed the board regarding a Girl Scout project.  The project would be to construct a “Free Little Library” in Walnut Park.  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Windjue to approve Jordan Moen to proceed with the project.  Motion carried.
b. Update from Campground Committee Meeting:  The committee met on September 24th and discussed the rates of Crystal Lake Campground.  A motion was made by Windjue and seconded by Gerritts to increase rates as follows:  Sites 1-21 Nightly $27, Weekly $125, Monthly $420, Seasonal $2000 with a $200 discount if paid by January 1st.  Sites 22-42 Nightly 30, Weekly $145, Monthly $475, Seasonal $2150 with a $215 discount if paid by January 1st.  Motion carried.
c. Bull Frog Estates Update:  A meeting was held at the Village Office with Attorney Schaumberg and Attorney Pendergast to clarify the changes that needed to be made to the Finance Agreement and Bull Frog Covenants.  Once the changes have been made, Attorney Pendergast will provide the documents to us for review.  A meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 29th at 5:30 to approve the documents.
E. Solid Waste Management:

a. Recycling Committee met regarding the center.  It appears that Tuesdays are not as busy as Thursday’s and Saturday’s.  It may be a possibility to reduce a day in the future.  As the committee was looking at the prices for the demo box items, it appears that we need to increase rates so we are not losing money.  Another thing that was brought up, was to look into adopting a hauling license for the garbage companies that come into the village.  This is something that will be researched.
F. Approval of Vouchers and Journal Entries:  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Nelson to pay the following bills and approve all journal entries.  Check #’s 39053 thru 39109.   Motion carried.

Adjournment:  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Nelson to adjourn at 8:02 p.m.  Motion carried.


_____________________________________________

Dean Boehne, Village President

_____________________________________________


Michelle Loken, Village Clerk

